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Board Meetings are scheduled for the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month at 
9:00 a.m. in the clubhouse. Meetings are on the calendar for March 14th, March 
28th, and April 11th. 
 
Stoneybrook Garden sign up sheet has eleven (11) people signed up for the 
fourteen (14) spaces available. Each space is numbered and also has the 
person’s name on the space if it has been assigned. Gardeners are asked to  
meet together on Thursday, March 8, at 10:00 a.m. to hopefully get answers 
to any questions they may have in order to be ready for this year’s growing 
season. If you have questions before the meeting or want to sign up for one of 
the available spaces, call RobinJeanne Parks. 
 
ARC Walk-Abouts are a part of the routine work done by the Architectural 
Review Committee (ARC). When members have their walk-abouts, they walk 
through the community to see that it is in good shape; or, if needed, to note 
conditions that need to be corrected to comply with the CC&Rs and other 
governing documents. They also answer questions about how to handle the 
Change Request forms or to give guidance to you on your proposed projects. 
Richard Town is a new volunteer on the committee; and, if you would also like 
to volunteer, call the chair, Chuck VandeWetering. 
 
The Fixit Group is a branch of the ARC. At the request of the Board, they take 
on small projects around the village that fit their talents. This is an enjoyable 
way to work together with others as well as reduce costs for the Association. 
This group does not have regular meetings; they only get together when there 
is a job that needs doing. If you are interested in volunteering for this group, 
Chuck VandeWetering is the person you should call.  
 
Card Keys – Owners have asked how they should handle their card key to the 
Clubhouse/Pool if they are selling their home. Your card key should be passed 
along to the new owner in the same manner that you hand over your keys to the 
home. If new owners have not received the card key at escrow, they should 
contact WCM. 
 
 
 
 
EMAILS (Subjects of recent Emails sent to those on the Email Contact list) 
February 3, 2012 – Agenda for Board Meeting on February 8. 
February 18, 2012 – Agenda for Board Meeting on February 22. 
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